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Dear Ms Donaldson

Inquiry into business tax issues - impact on charities

We act on behalf of Philanthropy Australia Inc and a large number of other charitable organisations for which we provide pro bono legal work.  This submission is supported by Philanthropy Australia Inc.

Various aspects of the recommendations of the Ralph Report are of a concern to Philanthropy Australia Inc. and other of our clients and there are two in respect of which we now wish to make submissions.

Refund of excess imputation credits

1 Attachment M to the Treasurer's Press Release 58 - The New Tax Business System, states that the "Government will legislate to refund excess imputation credits. This will be fairer to low income earners and remove investment distortions for superannuation funds. . . Excess imputation credits will be refunded to resident individuals, complying superannuation funds, and to registered charities where imputation credits are attached to donations by way of trust distributions."

2 The attachment explains that refunding "excess imputation credits will ensure that eligible taxpayers are taxed at their appropriate marginal rates of tax on assessment. As a result, self-funded retirees, and other low income resident individuals, will no longer face an effective rate of tax on their investments in entities greater than their marginal rate. For superannuation funds, the non-refundability of imputation credits can distort investment decisions."

3 It is submitted that registered charities should also be able to obtain refunds of excess imputation credits. This would be consistent with the explanation given in attachment M (because, in substance, the marginal rate of a charity is zero).

4 It is suggested that there is no logical reason to distinguish between low income individuals and charities. Both are worthy of concessions, and, of course, in effect a low income individual is also exempt from tax until his or her taxable income exceeds the minimum amount.

5 We do not understand why registered charities should be able to claim imputation credits only where they are attached to a "donation" by way of trust distribution.  Surely credits attached to any distribution by an entity to the charity should be also able to be refunded.

Collective investment vehicles

6 It is submitted that registered charities should be included in the definition of collective investment vehicle (CIV) as described in Recommendation 16.8 of the Report. If this does not occur, it is likely that there will be significant costs and loss of efficiency for those charities who have currently invested in wholesale managed or pooled investment funds. These funds typically have fees lower than those charged to retail investors because of economies of scale and are often in a position to offer concessional fees to the charity sector. The definition in Recommendation 16.8 would mean that many of the wholesale funds would have to exclude charities to obtain CIV status. 

This will force charities to invest in more expensive investment vehicles   and reduce the funds available for their charitable objectives.

7 Accordingly, it is suggested that registered charities be included as acceptable holders of interests for the purposes of Recommendation 16.8(ii) and, for the purposes of 16.8(iii), be included in the definition of "pooled investment entities".

Yours sincerely

John Emerson
Partner
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